November 2, 2011

Bicycle Board Report to Traffic Commission
HIGHLIGHTS

Recommendations

The Bicycle Board recommends that the Traffic Commission:

NONE?
Accomplishments

1. Delivered Bicycling for Sustainable Living lecture to 30 participants at WVU.  Four participants signed up for full CCC TS101 course to be offered evenings of Nov. 3 and 11 and Sunday Nov. 13.

2. Arranged for CCC materials purchased under DOH grant to be stored at WVU Mountaineer Station with inventory control.

3. Completed preliminary first draft of Morgantown Bicycling Plan.

4. Submitted to Assistant City Manager, grant application to Bikes Belong for $10K to fund Mon Blvd. bicycle climbing lane.

5. Collect and summarize bicycle parking and storage ordinances from other cities and delivered to City Director of Development Projects and discussed them with him.

6. Participated in October 13 MPO CAC meeting and drafted petition to WVDOH to enable cyclists to cross Cheat Lake at Ice’s Ferry during bridge replacement.

7. Obtained and analyzed 2002 -2011 police reports of crashes involving bicycles and motor vehicles in preparation for meeting with Chief Preston.

8. Met with Chief Preston to discuss enforcement directed toward preventing the major causes of crashes between bicycles and motor vehicles while encouraging increased bicycle use.

9. Reminded WVDOH that in-line grates on Mon Blvd. in front of Coliseum were not corrected with recent repaving; in-line drain grates in South University Ave. between Walnut and Pleasant remain uncorrected as do several others pointed out to WVDOH on state maintained Morgantown streets.  (See Figure 9 In-line Drain Grates on So. U Ave.)

Plans for Next Month

1. Plan roll out for first preliminary Morgantown Bicycle Plan.

2. Complete Intent-to-Apply forms for WVDOH FY2012 Transportation Enhancement and Recreational Trails grants and submit to City Manager.

3. Deliver Nov. 3, 11, 13 CCC TS101 class.

4. Monitor status of $130K follow-up education grant application to WVDOT.

5. Continue to support City efforts to implement the Traffic Commission’s approved Bicycle Board June 2009 recommendations to install a bicycle climbing lane on Mon Blvd. and to install Share the Road signs along the Mon Blvd., Beechurst, Don Knotts, South University corridor.

6. Continue to coordinate with WVDOH to replace in-line drainage grates.

7. Initiate activity with WVU to replace numerous in-line drainage grates on campus.

8. Support Wilber Smith Associates as required for WV state-wide bicycle plan.

9. Write Morgantown Effective Bicycling Education Program final report.

10. Begin to write 2nd Morgantown application to the League of American Bicyclists for the Bicycle Friendly Community award.
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